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western songs. Many in atten-
dance felt the urge to get up

and dance.  Non-dancers
too enjoyed the fun by
whooping and hollering
from the side lines.  It was
apparent the singing duo

had been performing a
while as they themselves

truly enjoyed the evening.
Both were even seen dancing

with various resi-
dents when sup-
posedly on break.

All in all, the
evening went well
despite weather

conditions earlier
when the sky
grew dark and a
dust storm
suddenly ap-
peared produc-
ing wind gusts
up to 40 - 50
mph.  With rain

drops mixed, the situation caused event
organizers some real concern and
asking, “Do we have a plan B?”  Fortu-
nately the storm past quickly and
conditions were quite pleasant by 6:00
p.m. when the Dinner started.

Appreciation and thanks must be
awarded to the Activities Organization
for providing Desert Harbor with another
fun filled event.

HARBOR LIGHTS
NEWSLETTER

Apache Junction, Arizona Desert Harbor, a 55+ community May, 2007Apache Junction, Arizona Desert Harbor, a 55+ community May, 2007

HARBOR LIGHTS
NEWSLETTER

For everyone who
attended the Western
Dinner Dance on
Saturday evening April
28th, it was a lot of
fun.  People came
dressed for the
occasion with jeans,
boots and western hat.
BBQ steak and chicken
were the entree choices and
the meal included
a garden salad,
cowboy beans,
corn-on-the-cob,
chuck wagon
biscuits and
finally a yummy
bowl of vanilla
ice cream.  With
the steak you
could even
specify how you
wanted it cooked
and mine was as
I requested.
Considering the number of people
served, the serving wait was minimal.

About 120 tickets were sold which
ranks this event as one of highest
grossing functions our Activities
Organization has sponsored.  The live
entertainment was actually pretty
good provided by Avis Groseclos and
Wayne Richardson,  a mother/son
team, who sang a mixture of tradi-
tional along with some fun country

Anyone wishing to receive this Newsletter via E-Mail and in color may do so by
providing the editor with your e-mail address.  Simply put the quality is much better.
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As we get closer to a new season,
summer things start to slow down.  The breakfast
crew will take the summer off starting May 12th.  We
would like to thank each and every one:  Dave
Blomeyer, John Poshka, John Williams, and Carl
Cole.  They were the kitchen crew and cooks.  We
don’t want to forget the hostesses, Rose Blomeryer,
Margaret Poshka, June Toms, and Barb Schnier.
Thank you everyone for all your help.  I want to thank
the community for coming to the breakfasts also.
After our rest we will start up again on September 8th.
Look forward to seeing you with a new menu.

I want to thank the Spaghetti Dinner crew who
prepared a great meal in January.  Chuck and Sharon
McCall and Bruno and Kay Borowcqzyk took charge
of this event.  A delightful evening of good food and
entertainment was enjoyed by all who attended.  A big
thanks goes to Mike Kereluk who, along with Bob
Mueller, constructed the stage just in time for the
entertainer to perform his singing show.

Thanks to Celine Leonard who organized a great
evening out at Barleen’s Arizona Opry in March.  I’d
also like to thank Connie Riter and Art Roberts who
tabulated the results of the survey conducted to see
what folks are interested in here at Desert Harbor.
Thanks to Don Walker who’s bringing a new look to
our newsletter and never seems to leave home
without his camera.

If I’ve missed anyone, please consider it my
“senior moment” and know that it is quite by accident
and unintentional.

Be sure to read the newsletter and check the
Bulletin Board during the summer.  The usual events
will undoubtedly be presented in honor of Memorial
Day, July 4th, and Labor Day.  Stay tuned so you won’t
be left out.

I would like to thank you for making the community
safer by paying more attention to the policies concern-
ing speed limits and overnight parking on the street.
You have done a wonderful job in addressing these
two areas. There was only one reported excessive
speeding incident in the community this month and no
reported overnight parking on the street. It is so much
easier for emergency vehicles to provide immediate
attention, especially at night, when there are no ve-
hicles on the street to maneuver around.

There is another policy that we now need to focus
attention on. When you made the choice to move to
Desert Harbor you were aware that Desert Harbor is a
55+ community and we strive to maintain a Crime
Free community. We do this by screening all residents
for a criminal history in their background checks. This
is for the safety of all residents and provides a very
comfortable sense of security within the community.

Our visitation policy is set up to maintain the
community as a 55+ community as well as continue
to provide residents with that sense of personal safety
and comfort. Therefore, visitors need to be supervised
at all times by a resident as we do not perform crimi-
nal background checks on your visitors. This is a
sense of security and trust that you need to provide to
your neighbors and them to you.

Also the visitation policy stipulates that anyone that
stays in the community more than 30 nights in a given
12 month period will either need to go on the lease or
leave the community. (To go on the lease there are
requirements that they must meet that pertain to age,
background, etc.) When you violate the policy and
have others living with you that are not on your lease
and/or are younger than the community age require-
ments you are violating your neighbor’s rights to have
the assurance that this is a secure environment and/
or is a 55+ community. They live here because this is
an all-adult 55+ community; not a family community.
We encourage your maintaining relationships with
your families but within the community, those relation-
ships must be done within the parameters of the
visitation policy for the benefit of the community as a
whole. For the complete visitation policy, please read
your Community Policies.

Newsletter Name

HARBOR LIGHTS
After a tie breaking vote, Harbor Lights was the selected name for our newsletter.   Marcia Taylor, Lot

#46, was the first who suggested this name and was given a $25 Gift Certificate to Village Inn Restaurant
near Baseline & Signal Butte.   The name Happenings was a close 2nd.  Thanks to everyone who participated.
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Bunco - Cyndi Smith
Card Bingo - Celine Leonard
Card Games - Fred Dieball
Cribbage - Bob Mueller
Mah-jongg - Celine Leonard
Pinochle - Al Pein
Poker - Fred Dieball

Applique - Reni Dieball
Closet Quilters - Reni Dieball
Stitch, Craft & Chat - Reni Dieball
Swedish Weaving - Cancelled

Genealogy - Ester Lough

Casino Trips - Celine Leonard
Golf - Al Pein
Ladies Luncheon - Agnes Miller
Travel Club - Connie Riter
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Cultural

Games

Out of Park

Crafts

Coordinator  List
Coordinator _Lot___     Phone #_

Al Pein #  53 983-9304
Dick & Cyndi Smith #  74 983-5819
Connie Riter #  81 641-7753
Fred & Reni Dieball #  85 983-0578
Stanley Marciniak #103 354-3818
Celine Leonard #106 982-1618
Robert Mueller #108 983-1119
Jackie Watts #117 361-4759
Ester Lough #126 288-8579
Agnes Miller #152 982-6063
Mary Pat Summers #189 983-4227

Activities List

Check the
Calendar Page

for specific Dates & Times
for each activity

Line Dancing - Mary Pat Summers
Tai Chi - Dick Smith
Water Exercise - Jackie Watts
Texas Two-Step - Stanley Marciniak
Shuffle Board - Dick Smith

and their coordinators . . .
Travel Club

3

Bus Trips during May and June include baseball games on Tuesday
evenings and two-day trips to the Avi Casino in the Laughlin area.

Baseball with the Diamondbacks
May 22nd, play the Colorado Rockies.
June 5th,  play the San Francisco Giants
June 26th, they will take on the Los Angeles Dodgers again.
Each trip includes round trip in a Deluxe Motor coach and great reserved
seats at the stadium in Section 110 or 111.  These sections are not
bleacher seats but are individual seats located on the right field foul line.
The bus leaves Apache Junction around 4:30 pm.  Cost is $39 per
person because of the better seats in this package.

Trips to the Avi Resort/Casino in the Laughlin area are:
• $29 per person double occupancy
• $39 per person single
This organized trip to Avi includes:
• Deluxe motor coach transportation
      w/luggage handling
• One night accommodations at the Avi
• One free meal at the buffet

There are no other casino stops along the way.  You may choose any or
all the bus trips that are available: May 8th, May 22nd, June 5th and June
19th.  Bingo is played 5 times each day, 3 times are free.  You may also
enjoy a movie theater and a private beach on the Colorado River.  What
a great way to cool off!   If you would like to go on any of these trips,  call
Connie Riter at 480-641-7753.

Celine will also be offering a trip to the Gila River Wildhorse Casino
later this month.  Don’t forget to check the book in the Clubhouse regard-
ing this and other trips in the fall and spring …. There are some really
exciting things to do and wonderful  places to go in our state of Arizona!

Gila River Wildhorse Pass Casino
Our Casino trip for May will be to the Gila
River Wildhorse Casino on Wednesday,
May 23rd.  There are lots of new 1¢ and 2¢
machines plus many other new slots.
Please sign up in the clubhouse if you want to come along on this day
trip.  For more information, contact Celine, #106, (480) 982-1618.

Queen Creek Olive Mill
If you are looking for an interesting outing by car (and not too far away),
consider a short drive to the Queen Creek Olive Mill.  The owner gives
an excellent tour of how he makes extra virgin olive oil.  The tour costs
$5.00 but you receive a $5.00 Gift Certificate to spend in their well
stocked gift shop.  A tasting bar provides you with a chance to sample
their products before purchasing.  They have picnic tables out in front
and a soon to open restaurant on site.  Directions:  Ironwood south to
Coombs Rd. (about 10 miles). Right on Coombs Rd for about one mile,
then turn right on the little dirt road (Meridian). The Olive Mill is on the left.
Call Connie at (480) 641-7753 for more info or to make reservations.
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It is the First Time Ever . . .

Desert Harbor Fashion Show
The April Pot Luck Dinner was just a little

different this month as Helen Rietow and her
band of adventuress souls surprised everyone
with an exciting and a most original fashion
show for the residents of Desert Harbor.  It
was introduced as the very latest in fashions
for 2007.

As a little background,  years ago I attended a hilarious
fashion show back in Indiana and saw that everyone involved
had a great time.  The more I thought about that occassion,
the more I figured it would be a perfect thing for Desert

Harbor.   I began to think seriously how we could do a
program here and quietly spoke with a few friends.
The trick was to find a enough nutty people to do the
modeling. I picked some likely candidates and called a
meeting.  When I told my unsuspecting subjects the
idea, they weren’t so sure at first but after explaining
more of the details, they began to come around. After
numerous long distant calls to friends back home for
design ideas and how to questions, the show began to
take shape.

Our little group had a blast designing and making
each outfit.  It’s all in the presentation and we often

expressed concerns about how our rag-tag show was going
to be received.  The plan was to include it during our April Pot
Luck.  After more than two months in preparation, the day
finally arrived and we soon realized that you enjoyed the first

time ever Desert Harbor Fashion Show almost as
much as we did putting it on. Thank you.  Your smiles
made it all worthwhile.

I want to thank everyone involved for your help with
ideas, creative designs, hours of sewing and many
fittings. A special thanks to each of the stunning and
lovely models for their unabashed courage. They
were:

Syliva and Rich Goodrich (#  60)
Elaine and Mike Kereluk (#  82)
Sandy and Doyce Carmon (#  75)
Bob Mueller (#108)
Karen Stephens (#156)

Karen stepped in to help when Char Mueller
had to leave to spend time with her brother who
was ill. Thank’s also goes to Jackie Watts who
painted the Sack Dress and the Ball Gown and to
Midge Drouin for cueing the model appearances.
And finally, thanks goes to all those who recorded
this event with pictures.
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Midge Drouin
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Helen Rietow

Coordinator & MC
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Sylvia Goodrich wears a simple PRINT SUIT that would be appropriate for any occasion. This design by
Sylvia makes headlines everywhere she goes and is what every well-bred (or well read) woman must have in
her wardrobe. The comical hat and purse accessories provide lots of reading material and notice the puffy
sleeves, jeweled neckline, and flowered buttons. It is strongly advised you NOT Smoke around this outfit.

Here is Karen Stephens in a SACK DRESS number. First Lady Jackie Kennedy made sack dresses like
this and the PILL BOX HAT very popular in her day.  Accessories with this outfit included a purple and pink
necklace, earrings and bracelet.  Note the ventilation in back as well as the knee high stockings which are the
newest thing for hot summer days. This dress is a must for the causal wardrobe along with an adorable
POOCHIE BAG and comfortable shoes.

Elaine Kereluk wears the latest in DUSTERS with this MEDICINE CHEST combination.  Dusting is
never a problem whether walking or just sitting around.  The best thing about this outfit is it’s a time saver.
When it’s pill time, she can access prescriptions right from her very own medicine chest without missing a
swipe. Notice also the PIGGY SLIPPERS which are most helpful on big dusting days.

Rich Goodrich is ready for an African safari in his BELL BOTTOM pants and BUSH JACKET. The jacket
is so authentic it attracts many a critter as he tramps through jungles in his GUCCI SWAMP BOOTS.  With
authentic bell bottoms, the natives will always know when he’s coming or going. The original RATTLE SNAKE
BELT is the final touch to complete this down to earth outfit.

Mike Kereluk is right in step with this coordinated SPORTSWEAR ensemble. The classic TEE-SHIRT
is perfect for the golf course with its eye catching cap sleeves. The SPEED-a-PANTS are great attire be it the
Indy 500 or NASCAR. The RACE CAR BELT and his matching KNEE SOCKS complete this ensemble.  They
are the latest fad and can be worn behind, below, or EVEN over the knee as Mike demonstrates here.

Sandy Carmon wears the very latest in the preppie look with this classic SLIP OVER SWEATER and PIN
STRIPED SKIRT. The outfit is reversible and stylish even when worn in a sweater-over-slip configuration. She
has that campus cutie look with this nice STRAW HAT. The cost???...preppies never discuss such matters.

Sylvia returns modeling a very fashionable COCK TAIL DRESS. It could be worn to any party with its
TAIL-R-RED look. She even has matching ROOSTER SHOES and is carrying a PIG PURSE.  We hope these
barnyard friends can get along together while she’s out on the town.

In case they ever do a ballet of the movie “Brokeback Mountain”, Bob Mueller is ready with this stunning
TU-TU SKIRT, HALTER TOP and don’t forget the COW-BOY BOOTS. He is always a show stopper and will
remain a star even when he rides into the sunset.

BAGGY PANTS and a cool LIGHT BLOUSE are a must for warm summer nights. Here is Karen again
wearing a light strand blouse with BUTTERFLY SLEEVES and serviceable baggies. If needed replacement
pant parts can be found at most major supermarkets...usually with a 20 cents off coupon.

Rich Goodrich is always ready for battle in this original TANK TOP casual. The easy care but wrinkle
free top stays flat with its unique tank fabric . Notice too that the outfit comes complete with boxers on his
BOXERS.  They keep his rear flank covered with barks and growls.  COMBAT BOOTS are always an essential
element and Rich never goes out without his PURPLE HEART serving as a constant reminder of his bravery.

Next we have Doyce Carmon ready for a night on the town dressed in his DOUBLE BREASTED SUIT
JACKET. He is ready to pay for everything with his CHECKED PANTS.

If it’s the Senior Prom or opening night at Chase Stadium, you will never go wrong with this BALL GOWN
worn by Elaine Kereluk. It is simple yet elegant and flattering to any figure. It features all around comfort with a
gathered neckline and SWINGING BAT SLEEVES.  Note the well chosen accessories:  DIAMOND EARRINGS,
a TIARA teaming with jewels, fashionable GLASS SLIPPERS, and a smart LEATHER GLOVE.   Gentlemen will
have to be on the ball to score with this fashionable player.
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So Let the Show Begin .....
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The following information is not meant to embar-
rass nor is it intended to bring undo attention to those
in pain.  We must respect people’s privacy but as a
community, we recognize a need for compassion in
times of pain.
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If you know of anyone experiencing
a pain and wasn’t mentioned here,

please let us know so we may post it as
soon as possible.

Reni Dieball was admitted into the Spine & Joint
Hospital of Arizona in April for a planned hip replace-
ment surgery. The surgeon met with us after the
surgery was completed and said that everything went
well. He was amazed at the accumulation of arthritis
and Reni’s limited range of motion in her right leg. He
also said that she could expect much more mobility
after recovery from this hip replacement procedure.

Reni is home, now. Both Reni and I wish to thank
everyone for your many thoughts, cards, flowers and
prayers sent our way...Fred Dieball.

Alice Shively suddenly and
unexpectedly passed away
Friday afternoon on April 20.
She had been working on
her crafts of which she had
many.  She dearly loved
making others happy with
the many things she did to

occupy her time including crafts, painting, playing her
beautiful organ and enjoying all sorts of games espe-
cially mahjonng in the clubhouse.  Alice truly loved
people.  She and Earl moved here full time only about
2 1/2 years ago.  During that time Alice quickly made
many friends and thoroughly enjoyed the life she and
her husband made in our small community.

Alice is survived by husband Earl of almost 50
years and their five children and many granchildren
living in Iowa, Ohio, Oklahoma, and Arizona.

Many residents of Desert Harbor joined Earl and
family members for a memorial service in Alice’s
honor in the clubhouse on Wednesday, April 25th.
Truly Alice Shively will be missed and our thoughts
and prayers remain with her and Earl at this time of
loss.

The recent Desert Harbor by-annual Patio Sale
along with the concurrent Bake and White Elephant
Sales were held on Saturday, March 31st.  By almost
all accounts each event was successful.  From the
community’s standpoint, we made more than $222
from the combined Bake Sale hosted by Cookie Pein
(#53) and the White Elephant Sale hosted by Connie
Riter and Art Roberts (#81) with assistance from
Ruthann Sather (#11).  Thanks to these volunteers for
their tireless efforts which benefited our Activities
Organization and increased the funds for future
events in our community…thank you.  Free popcorn
was popular with the visitors in the clubhouse.

Individuals with their personal patio sales reported
mixed reactions from the day.  Some said they did
pretty well while others expressed disappointment and
pointed to the fact that there had not been any news-
paper advertisement prior to the sale.  This had been
a normal procedure in past sale events.  Numerous
signs with balloons and streamers were located at
busy nearby intersections were believed to have been
the reasons that attracted
many who entered our
community for the day.

March 31, 2007

Patio and Bake Sale

Typical Sellers
Typical Patio Sale

Set up

6

Dave Blomeyer, our VP of Activities, has sussessfully
gotten Enterprise Rent-a-Car to give the Desert Harbor
community corporate status.  Simply put, you rent a car
and receive great savings.  Just present our Corporate  #
at any Enterprise office when you rent a car and get and
instant discount.  It’s just that simple!  Contact Dave
Blomeyer in Lot #58, (480) 982-3938, for more into.
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BIRTHDAYS in MAY
  Name__ Date  Lot #
Alan Goodwin   5 200
Dennis Justus   8   24
Mae Johnson 11 192
Jerry Miller 11 170
Agnes Miller 12 152
Paula Cooper 13 198
Gail Dunham 14 100
Jim McKersie 19 177
Connie Riter 20   81
Don Bjornstad 22   76
Chuck McCall 22 114
Sharon McCall 23 114
Stuart Bakewell 26   30
Justine Hilliard 28 101
Mimmy Campbell 28 171
Steve Seider 30     9
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ANNIVERSARIESANNIVERSARIESANNIVERSARIESANNIVERSARIESANNIVERSARIES in MAMAMAMAMAYYYYY
  Name__ Date Lot #
John &
Collette Greenwood   8 174
Carrol & Paula Cooper 13 198
Larry &
Judy Oeltjenbruns 16 157
Fred & Reni Dieball 18   85
Allen &
Jeanette Kitterman 25   36
Bob & Jean Hansen 25 151
Bill & June Gibson 31 205

Write your personal note
of recognition and place it

in their cubbie slot in
the clubhouse.

Ladies Luncheon Agnes Miller, coordinator

Annabelle’s at the Arizona Golf Resort was the res-
taurant choosen for April.  Sixteen ladies made up our
group and we all had a good time.  Everyone enjoyed
their lunch whether they had the crab cakes, the buffet
or something else.  The views of the golf course were
beautiful and very relaxing.

May’s luncheon will be at Mimi’s Cafe on May 15th.
This nice little restaurant is a favorite of many of our la-
dies.

We will meet at the clubhouse at
11:00 a.m. and form car pools as
needed.   Add your name to the sign-
up sheet if you want to come along
with us.  We have fun at these out-
ings and everyone is welcome.

The first Mimi’s was opened in Anaheim, CA in
1978. The problem of naming the restaurant was solved
by founder Arthur J. Simms when he told the story of a
young woman he met at the end of World War II.  He
was with the Allied troops liberating a small town near
Versailles, France. The war had been hard on that town,
and for the celebration that night, all they could come up
with was champagne and artichoke hearts.  The war
soon pulled the couple apart, but Arthur J. never forgot
her.  The partners all agreed that the name Mimi would
be a fitting tribute to her, and it is Mimi that continues
to inspire the colorful French touches seen in each res-
taurant today.
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New to the Neighborhood  and  Welcome
 Name__ Arrived  Lot #
Shauron Rau & Elsie Speirs March 158
David & Beverly Borchardt March 142
Loren & Shirley Rice April 118
Jack & Judi Quetschenback April 141
Wilber & Beverly Martin April 165

We all welcome the opportunity to meet and greet each
of you at our many functions.  Hopefully you will find that
our Desert Harbor community is all you hope it to be as you
blend in meet many new friends.

A special gathering is in the works to welcome and
orientate all new residents to our Desert Harbor community
... more information will be provided soon, so don’t go away!

Two Computers & A Fax Machine   -   For your
information, we do have two computers and a fax
machine in the card room at the clubhouse.  The
computers are connected to the internaet.  There are
instructions for sending faxes and getting on the
internet also.  If you still have problems or need help,
contact Dick Smith, space 74, 480-983-5819.  He will
be glad to come down and help you.  You can only
send local and 800 number faxes however.  If you
need to send a fax out of the calling area, please
contact Dick.

FFFFFrrrrree Notaree Notaree Notaree Notaree Notary Sery Sery Sery Sery Servicevicevicevicevice
Penny Newby (#185) is a certifiied Notary Public.

She has agreed to offer her services FREE

to anyone in the Park. So if you need something

notarized, here is a convenient way to get

that done at no cost.  You may contact

Penny Newby at (480) 354-9696
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The event of April 7, 2007

Resident’s Meeting Recap
Call-to-OrCall-to-OrCall-to-OrCall-to-OrCall-to-Orderderderderder: The meeting was called to order by Joe
Schnier, president, at 9:03 a.m.

TTTTTrrrrreasureasureasureasureasurer’er’er’er’er’s Rs Rs Rs Rs Reeeeeporporporporport:t:t:t:t:          There is $1,279.02 in the Activities
fund.  During the month we made $117.15 and $105.30 from
the Bake and White Elephant Sale respectfully plus miscel-
laneous income for a total of $484.24.  Total expenses for
the month came to $341.93.

Committee Reports included Celine Leonard for Casino
Trips as she said a few more sign ups were needed for the
AVI Casino/Resort trip.  An announcement was made
seeking interest for the Christmas Show at Barleen’s
Arizona Opry.  Actual sign up will not take place until
November.  Stitch & Chat activities will end on April 11 for
the summer and not resume again until the fall.  Shuffle
Board was moved from Thursday morning to Wednesday
evening to take advantage of cool evening temps.  Patio
Sale was marginally successful and thoughts were this was
due to the lack of newspaper advertising.  A suggestion was
made to hold the White Elephant Sale a week or two after
individuals patio sale.  The thinking was that residents could
donate what they didn’t sell to the Activities Organization for
the community’s benefit.

NeNeNeNeNew Business:w Business:w Business:w Business:w Business:  A Western Dinner was announced for
April 28.  BBQ chicken and steak will be offered along with
beans, cole slaw or salad and corn-on-the-cob.  A Son and
Mother team will provide country & western entertainment.
Board members will sell tickets for $6 and $8 each. Adver-
tising in the newsletter was questioned but it was revealed
that the March issue had a $20 surplus after expenses. A
resident proposed the following motion for a vote:  “I move
that henceforth all new Desert Harbor Organization busi-
ness, activities, programs and projects be presented to the
membership at their regular monthly meeting for discussion
and a up or down vote by the members present.  A simple
majority shall rule.  Findings of said vote shall prevail.  In
case of an emergency the Organization Board of Directors
may take special action, but in any case they shall bring
their action before the membership at the next monthly
meeting for the memberships’s approval.”  After much
discussion, a vote was called and the motion failed to pass.
Another motion for a vote was proposed as follows:  “All
meetings of those elected to represent the residents of
Desert Harbor, known as the Board, be held in the Club-
house of Desert Harbor.”  This motion passed unanimously.
A resident offered to serve as go-between regarding resident/
property manager issues.  Another resident informed
everyone that an Action Committee was formed months ago
that addressed several issues.  Significant issues were
resolved and the committee was disbanded.  A board
member announced his dissatisfaction with the presents of
our property manager to the last Executive Board Meeting.
The Monthly $50 Raffle was won by Jane Boudreau.

AdjourAdjourAdjourAdjourAdjournment:nment:nment:nment:nment:  The meeting was adjourned at 9:55 a.m.

US Postal Service at
Desert Harbor

We all depend on the U.S. Postal Service to deliver our
mail.  The clustered mail boxes near the clubhouse are
there for our convenience and that of the postal workers
who deliver our mail.  Keep in mind the huge responsibility
of handling our mail comes with inevitable mistakes.  After
all, postal workers are human and mistakes will be made.

It’s been learned that some misplacing of mail has
occurred.  With today’s high speed handling systems, it is
not so unusual that mail could be delivered to the wrong
box. If you discover someone else’s mail in your box,
please attempt to correct the mistake by doing one of the
following:

1) Give items to our Property Manager.
2) Place mail in the correct cubbie slot in the clubhouse.
3) Personally deliver the items to the correct address.
4) Simply place items in “Outgoing Mail” slot for redelivery.
5) Strike through the address and note on the items “Not

At This Address” and place in “Outgoing Mail” slot so the
Post Office can return it to the sender without delay.

Some of our residents have complained that some mail
items have disappeared and misplaced mail could be the
reason.  We should all do our part to ensure that mail is
properly delivered for all our benefits.

Thanks for you cooperation and assistance.
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Classified Ads
For Sale
Small motorcycle or scooter

cover  -  new
$12.00

Lot #198  -  (480) 571-3147

For Sale
Queen Size Mattress,

W/Box Springs & frame...
firm like new.

Only used in spare B.R.
Call Carole

(480) 288-6270

9

Saturday, May 5 - 9:00 a.m.
Residents Meeting
in the Clubhouse

Saturday, May 12 - 7:00 p.m.
Ice Cream Social
in the Clubhouse

Saturday, May 19 - 6:00 p.m.
Happy Hour begins at 5:30 p.m.
Pot Luck Supper

Monday, May 28 - 5:00 p.m.
Memorial Day Cookout
in the Clubhouse

SPECIAL EVENTS
at Desert Harbor

Pinal County Public Works " Solid Waste Section " Recycling Drop-Off Sites

The Recycling Center strives to assist in keeping Arizona clean.  In doing so,
there are several towns, cities, and subdivisions that have recycling bins.  Bins
are for Public Use and the locations of these for Apache Junction are listed
below:

CAC-Mountainview 273 Old West Highway

City of Apache Junction 1001 N. Idaho Road
Pinal County Complex 575 N. Idaho Road
Fire Station #263 1701 S. Idaho Road
Fire Station #262 3955 E. Superstition
Apache Junction Food Bank 575 N. Idaho Road

Items to RecycleItems to RecycleItems to RecycleItems to RecycleItems to Recycle
Newspaper
• All inserts
• Magazines
• Catalogs
• Phone Directories
• Paper used for packing
material

Mixed Paper
• Office paper
• Shred (in plastic bag)
• Junk Mail (in plastic bag)
• File folders
• Books (hard/soft cover)

Cans
• Aluminum
• Tin/steel (no lids,

rinsed out)

Items Not to RecycleItems Not to RecycleItems Not to RecycleItems Not to RecycleItems Not to Recycle
• Trash • Sticky notes • Glass • Soft drink and plastic glasses
• Plastic trays from carryout, strawberries, frozen dinners, etc.
• Catsup bottles (they’re #7) • Styrofoam packing material
• Motor oil or any auto products bottles (can’t get them clean)
• Plastic “peanuts” for packing • Butter tubs, catsup bottles
• Brown kraft envelopes • Garbage and food waste
• Paper plates, paper towel or toilet paper rolls
• Lids from tin cans or plastic bottles • Aluminum anything, except cans
• Plastic anything, other than bottles or jugs

Cardboard
• 3-ply corrugated

(break down bxs)
• Single-ply (soft

drink cartons,
cereal boxes, etc.,
broken down)

Plastic Bottles
• #1 (drink bottles,

without caps,
rinsed out)

• #2 (detergent,
shampoo, etc., no

caps, rinsed out)

To Learn more visit
www.azrecycles.net

• Arizona Recycle Hotline 1-800-253-2687
• Arizona Department of Environmental Quality www.adeq.state.az.us
• EPA Toll Free Hazardous Substance Hotline 1-800-424-9346
• Pinal County - Public Works Department www.co.pinal.az.us

Recycle Locations
in Apache Junction:

Snow Birds,
Where
Are YOU?
Stay in touch even when
you’re not at Desert Harbor.
Send us a note while  away
and share with us what you
are doing.  We will publish
your goings on in the
newsletter.  Send your Tid
Bits to:

Don Walker at
www.desharb206@msn.com
or mail to 3700 S. Ironwood
Dr., Lot #206, Apache Jct,

AZ  85220-7133
...let’s have FUN with this!
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by Al Pein

CALENDAR  of  ACTIVITIES
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SUMMERSPECIALS!May 15th - Sept. 15ONLY

79$ 00 109$ 00109
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